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The Good Samaritan Center 
 

“ A     H  E  A  L  I  N  G     P  L  A  C  E ” 

Providing a safe, Christ-centered environment that gives our patients quality, coordinated, and affordable health care. 

 

You will probably be hearing this 
phrase a lot over the next few years—
especially if you read our newsletter: The 
Social Determinants of Health.  

While we have limitations when it 
comes to severe situations like cancer 
treatment, dialysis, and things of that 
nature, we have a wide-ranging program 
that can address most health ailments for 
those who are low-income and 
uninsured. We provide acute and chronic 
medical care (including referrals to 
specialists), prescription assistance, 
health screening programs, PT, dental 
services, and even mental health 
counseling appointments. We are a true 
medical home for our patients. 

So what’s next for us? Well, there are 
a lot of factors that impact someone’s 
health and many don’t seem health 
related. Examples include adequate 
housing, access to childcare, and 
whether a patient lives in an environment 
safe from physical or emotional harm. 
These things are called the “social 
determinants of health,” and we are 
gearing up to address these issues with 
our patients in a more intentional way. So 
instead of simply telling a patient who 
needs food about the Food Pantry , we 
want to have someone sit down with 
them and make a comprehensive support 
plan. We will listen and see if we can 
determine other needs they might have 
that they didn’t think to mention. Marital 
or parenting issues. Job search. 
Childcare. Whatever else might come up, 
we will help them address it. 

Our goal is to enable someone without 
much money and no health insurance to 
have the same opportunity for a joyful life 
as the person with everything. We 
already partner with our friends at the Hill 
Country Community Needs Council, 
Fredericksburg Food Pantry, Boys & Girls 
Club, etc. to help meet patient needs. But 
we can be more intentional about it. We 
can do more. Thank you for helping us 
grow in service to our patients. 

 

By John Willome 

During a recent staff prayer time, our Community Health 
Worker, Delia, tearfully shared about one of our patients who had 
passed away. He was a good man who was well-liked by all of our 
staff and volunteers. 

A month before he passed, Delia visited him in his home, and 
she and our doctor concluded it was time to refer him to hospice 
for care. (As a side note, people who call hospice always regret 
not calling them sooner. We encourage you to call them as soon 
as you think you might need them.)  

In this man’s case, he had been estranged from his daughter for 
some time. She lived in another city, and hospice was afraid he 
would end up dying alone. They worked to reconnect the two of 
them, and we are grateful to say the daughter took him in for the 
last two weeks of his life. They were able to reconcile their 
differences. And, mercifully, he didn’t die alone. In telling this 
story, Delia praised the hospice workers for making all of it 
happen. They went the extra mile to make a difference in not only 
that man’s life, but his daughter’s as well. 

One thing that is important to include in your prayers, 
regardless of whether God says yes or no to your petition for any 
given situation, is that He would make the pain of the situation 
count. Make it count for the good of those experiencing 
something difficult or tragic. If it has to be experienced—if it 
can’t be taken away—please God, make it count. In this case, He 
used the hospice workers to make it count. We are grateful our 
staff is able to work with local hospice providers, and so many 
others, so that we can all be a neighbor to those who God puts in 
our lives. 

Our Wish List: 
 

 $4,512 to purchase new A1c 
analyzer, used every day to 
monitor diabetes patients. 

_________________ 
 

 $950 to purchase a new 
refrigerator for the staff 

lounge. (The current, second-
hand one is no longer 

reliable.) 
_________________ 

Please call the Center to verify 
whether someone has already 

donated this item.   
Thank you! 

This year marks 30 years since Sara Allerkamp (center front) started 
the one-night-a-week Fredericksburg Free Clinic that evolved into 
today’s Good Samaritan Center, a medical home for many uninsured, 
low-income people in our community. Pictured with Sara are Judy 
Hutcherson, an original board member; former operations director, 
John Benson; and current executive director, John Willome (back). 
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Celebrating 30 Years of Service  
We celebrated our 30th anniversary on June 14th! More than 100 people from the community, including patients, donors, volunteers and staff, 
gathered at Texas Heritage Vineyard for fun, food, fellowship, live music and reminiscing. The highlight of the evening was our founder, 
Sara Allerkamp, addressing the crowd. She and her  husband, Cur tis, came from their  new home in Lometa (near  Lampasas) to join 
the festivities. The message she shared is an important one for all of us to remember: Making a real difference begins with responding to God 
in faithfulness and letting Him bless the work from there. Sara’s act of faithfulness 30 years ago has impacted tens of thousands of people 
over the last three decades. Thank you for being part of His plan for the people he loves so much, and that includes you!  

GSC’s Big 3-0 Birthday 
party was held at Texas 

Heritage Vineyard.  
Special thanks to owners 
Susan and Bill Johnson 
for opening their tasting 
room after hours for us. 

Fredericksburg’s H-E-B 
donated comestibles   

(a delicious chatcuterie board 
and festive cake), expenda-

bles  (plates, cups, napkins & 
forks) and water to the event. 
Our local Pizza Hut donated 
several pizzas and other tasty 

treats for the party. 

Adriana Medrano, RN, is staff 
nurse and clinical director at GSC. 
She also moonlights as a balloon 

artist, and she graced our party with 
fiesta-inspired decorations in the hall 

and at the front door. 

Musician Dan West 
donated his singing 
and playing for the 

party’s guests. 

Among the evening’s many guests were two of GSC’s  
original volunteers. Seen here with Sara Allerkamp (center) 

are Margaret Bierschwale (left) and Mary Wilson (left). 
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Hattie & Wesley Allen 
Carla & Russell Almon 
Anonymous 
Arrowhead Bank 
Estela Avery 
Ruth & Chris Avery 
Sue Bacon 
Janie Bailey 
Ginger & Michael Barr 
Edward Barrett 
Rose Marie Behrends 
William Behrends 
Marjorie Bennack 
Peggy & John Benson 
Christina Berger 
Ronald Bigoness 
Billy Johnson State Farm 
Sandra & Michael Birdlebough 
Lee Boles 
Katie & Gordon Bradford 
Michelle Broksas 
Florine Bruns 
Bruno Family Charitable Fund 
Ann & Michael Brunsvold 
Sharon & Fred Burgess 
Cindy & Bruce Busby 
Lois Bush & Randy Busch 
Taffy & Curtis Cameron 
Megg & Bruce Campbell 
Capital Farm Credit 
Cathy & Don Carruth 
Jill & Ken Carr 
CFM Enterprises 
Johna & Randy Clark 
Jean & Dickie Clary 
Laura & Dale Cook 
Nancy Cook 
Caroline & Dan Cornett 
Karen & Mark Cornett  
Pam & Marston Cotten 
Therese Courtney 
Nathan Crenwelge 
April Crowder & John Foster 
Alix & Ryan Crunk 
Rochelle Crutchfield 
Jan & Arnoldo Cuellar 
Mrs. Leroy Cunningham, Jr. 
Becky & Bruce Daley 
Karen Davies 
Jerry Davis 
Joanne & Bill Davis 
Donald Davison 
Jessica & Mark DeLeon 
Robbyn & Don Dodd 
Marcia & John Draper 
Marcia Drewitz 
Janice & Lee Dunsirn 
Kay Durst 

Jan Dwyer 
Edward Earp 
Robert Eberling 
Edward Jones 
Caroline & Todd Eidson 
Elizabeth & Sidney Ellebracht 
Barbara & Don Elmore 
Sondra & Mike Elvir 
Evergreen Electrical Contracting 
Fredericksburg Tours 
Carolyn & David Field 
Christopher Fincke 
Deanna & Case Fischer 
Elinor & John Floyd 
Betty Sue Ford 
Fredericksburg Farms 
Fredericksburg Pecan Company 
Charlotte & Bill Freeborn 
Gladys & Buddy Frels 
Barbara Gainer 
Judy & Larry Gajeske 
Cecily & Ray Gallagher 
Sandra & David Gasmire 
Krystal & Mark Geistweidt 
Gillespie County 
Teri & Gilbert Gonzalez 
Laurie & Jim Goodman 
Linda & Jim Graham 
Laura & Jacob Grant 
Grape Creek Vineyards 
Dianna & Charles Green 
Stirling & Ralph Greenlee 
Gail & Patrick Gribbin 
Nancy & Fred Grimes 
Janan & Bill Hall 
Carol & Fred Hammersen 
Peggy & Joe Hannon 
Glenda & Jim Harris 
Darlene & David Hartmann 
Judy Hawn 
Jesse Hellums 
Helms Foundation 
Lori & Bryan Herbort 
Mary Hickok 
Hill Country Memorial 
Hill Country Pest Control 
Jacqueline Himes 
Ross Hinton 
Ann Hoch 
Janie & Mike Hodges 
Angie & Matt Hoermann 
Andria & Zac Hoerster 
Mary Lee Hoffman 
B.J. & Charles Holcomb 
Mary Holland 
Cynthia & Tom Holubik 
Ruthann & Jeryl Hoover 
Rhonda & Jim Hoyt 
Attila & Paul Hruschka 
Julie & Walter Hryszko 
Frances & Wilbert Huebner 
Beth & David Hughes 

Barbara & Royce Hunter 
Tom Hynes 
Charlene James 
Susan & Billy Johnson 
Joseph Financial Partners 
Sharon Joseph & Mac McAfee 
Ann & Brian Junker 
Gloria & Henry Kammlah 
Yollie & Kendnel Kasper 
Jeanne & Charlie Kiehne 
Virginia Kilby & John Ryan 
Susan & Craig King 
Lauren & Matt Kordzik 
Marsha & Billy Kothmann 
Mary & William Krebs 
Jeanine & Larry Kuhlken 
Parlet & Richard Kunz 
Shirley Kunze 
Fonza Lawther 
Margaret & Mike Leary 
Kathy Lewis 
Amy & Jay Lindsay 
Edda Litherland 
Karen & Ernie Loeffler 
Patricia & James Long 
Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Vickie & Carl Luckenbach 
Tina & Richard Magness 
Susan & Mike Mahoney 
Cindy & Philip Maple 
Nola & Wayne Marcy 
Gerardo Martinez 
Brenda & Conrad Matysiak 
Audrey Mayer 
Diane Mayer 
Randye & Steve McAnally 
Berlee & D.G. McCoury 
Allison McDade 
Patricia & James McGlothlin 
McLane Ford of Fredericksburg 
Kathy & Mike McNeill 
Gladys Mealer 
Shirley & Stanley Meier 
Becky Miles 
Judy & Loren Miller 
Myriam & David Miller 
Pat & Ward Miller 
Ron Moerbe 
Julie Montgomery 
Amelia Munoz 
Jo & George Murphy 
Louise & Brian Murphy 
Kelly & Tom Musselman 
Mustard Design 
Brenna Nance & Paul Phillips 
Hetsy & Kevin Pickard 
Helen Plevich & Maxwell 

Stinchcombe 
Karen & Ronald Poidevin 
Alison & Jack Pounds 
Mark Przywara 
Marlene & Pat Pylate 

Jennifer & David Reck 
Susan & Frosty Reese 
Kristine Reid 
Raeann Reid 
Barbie & Ken Reynolds 
Benedicte & Richard Rhyne 
Nancy & Ron Rickerhauser 
Alyssa & Daniel Rieber 
Lola & Ron Roseberry 
Cheri & Bill Rothermel 
Cheryl & Dana Rowan 
Judy & Jim Ryan 
Bill & Pat Sadd 
Alice & Byron Scarborough 
Mary & Harry Scharold 
Antoinette & Emil Schandua 
Carolyn Schithuis 
Linda & Thom Schmidt 
Loretta & Charles Schmidt 
Carol Schreider 
Mary Schumann 
Audrey Schwarz 
Luz & William Scripps 
Ella Seale 
Maureen Seals 
Carol Seminara & Joe Houde 
Esther Shaffer 
Carol Ann Shepherd 
Sierra Homes 
Cheri & Bill Snyder 
Julie Southwick 
Beverly & Jim Speer 
Molly & Roger Spencer 
Pam & Jim Spruiell 
Kristi & Adam Stafford 
Cynthia Stallings 
Will Stehling 
Barbara & Stan Sultemeier 
Debbie Sultemeier & Peter Ray 
Sondra Sultemeier & James Henke 
Dorcella & Al Sunday 
Bernie & Jack Swanzy 

Glenda & Jim Swink 
Judith Synek 
Kay & Tom Telle 
Texas Heritage Vineyard 
Texas Regional Bank 
Nanette Tisdale 
Peggy & Glen Treibs 
Mary Ann & Bob Turbeville 
Sharon & Mark Turek 
Jaydean & Paul Urban 
Candy & Marcus Vidrine 
Judy Vordenbaum 
Toni Walker 
Nancy & Jeff Walker 
Leslie Washburne 
Becky & Steve Watson 
Beth & Don Weeks 
Lasca & Todd Weiss 
Isabel & Larry Werts 

(Continued on page 4) 

GENERAL DONATIONS 

The following is a listing of donors 
for gifts received between   

March 1, 2022, and May 31, 2022 

Every donation is precious to us, and we do our best to make certain every one is correctly listed.  
Please let us know if you see an error or if you think we’ve made an omission.  Thank you. 
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MEMORIALS 

Alan (from H.E.B) 
 Ricardo Castillo 
Corwin Anderegg 
 Rhonda & Vaughn Usener 
Forrest Armstrong 
 Linda Blalock 
 Cindy & Bruce Busby 
 Judy Feller 
 Gladys & Buddy Frels 
 Lynn & Jerry Sample 
 Carol Seminara & Joe Houde 
 Janet & John Smiljanic 
 Susan & Jack Thompson 
 Michelle & Michael Weberpal 
 Jo An Krauskopf 
Michael Boerner 
 Michelle Boerner 
Frances Borchers 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Gerry Brown 
 Rhonda & Vaughn Usener 
Dorothy Conlon 
 Kathy & John Lewis 
Karen Cottingame 
 Cheri & Bill Snyder 
 Kate & Charles Walker 
David Danz 
 Leola & Dana Overdorf 
Klaus Drobeck 
 Mary & Ralph Studer 
Ronald Drynan 
 Loren Avis 
 Lauren Bailey 
 Katie & Gordon Bradford 
 Shirley Dierkes 
 Rita Horne 
 Karin Nelson-Rogers 
 Karen Patton 
 Audrey & Frank Quam 
 

Ronald Drynan, continued 
 Julia Week 
 Elsa & Rodney Welton 
 Joan & William Wyatt 
Richard Eppright 
 Susie & John Bernard 
 Jackie & Jim Heupel 
 Cheri Snyder 
 Megan & John Willome 
John Freeman 
 Susan & Jack Thompson 
 Megan & John Willome 
Annie Marie & Junior Fritz 
 Bernice Jenschke 
Raymond Gold 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Danny Gotcher 
 Susan & James King 
Mollie Joyce Hale 
 Margaret Bierchwale 
Willis Hang, Jr. 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
William Haug 
 Carol Seminara 
Werner Henke 
 Bernice Jenschke 
 George Weirich 
Ada Herridge 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Frederick Hild, Jr. 
 Bernice Jenschke 
Benno Jenschke 
 Bernice Jenschke 
Edmond Jenschke 
 Bernice Jenschke 
Jack Kendrick 
 Carol Seminara & Joe Houde 
 Megan & John Willome 
Lucille Klier 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 

Agnes Knopp 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Ann Krauskopf 
 Phyllis Klett 
 Jo Ann Krauskopf 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
 Madeline & Joe Sagebiel 
Dorothy Kusenberger 
 Irmgard Jonson 
Marilyn Lange 
 Bernice Jenschke 
Dorthye Lewis 
 Kathy & John Lewis 
Laura Lundeen 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
 Rhonda & Vaughn Usener 
Brian MacWithey 
 June Bourgeois 
Don Murray 
 Ricardo Castillo 
Edgar Priess 
 Mary Dietrich 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Calvin Rode 
 Alma & Tommy Ervin 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Andy Rojas 
 Amelia Munoz 
Thomas Ruelle 
 Mary Jacoby 
Shirley Salsman 
 Rhonda & Vaughn Usener 
Dorothy Schmidt 
 Bernice Jenschke 
Sandy Schultz 
 Kathy Guenther 
 Mary Kaye Sawyer-Morse 
 Carol Seminara & Joe Houde 
 
 

Bill Shearer 
 Bernice Jenschke 
Iris Sorola 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
George Stewart 
 Dana Stewart 
Robert Straubve 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
 Madeline & Joe Sagebiel 
Roy Stroeher 
 Ricardo Castillo 
 Bernice Jenschke 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
 Linda & Vernon Treibs 
 George Weirich 
Rita & Doug Travis  
 Paige Conn 
Robert Walter 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Camry Weinheimer 
 Jessica & Mark Deleon 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Al Weinzierl 
 Bernice Jenschke 
Dorothy Weitz 
 Kathy & Klaus Meybaum 
Rex White 
 Linda Gartner 
 Kathleen Guenther 
 Peggy & Ivan Janssen 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
Billy Wuest 
 Ricardo Castillo 
 Judy & Jerry Luckenbach 
 Sue & Mike Sagebiel 
 Rhonda & Vaughn Usener 
 
 

GENERAL DONATIONS, continued 
Bonnie & Ken Widenfeld 
Jenny Weiser & Terry Henderson 
Virginia & Brian Wiggins 
Barbara & Gary Wilcox 
Pamela & Jim Wilhite 

Linda & Bain Williams 
Priscilla Williams 
Camille & Marc Williamson 
Karen & Todd Willingham 
Megan & John Willome 

Mary Wills 
Mary & Preston Wilson 
David Windham 
Frederick Winter 
Fredda & Fred Witters 

Steve Wood 
Nancy & James Worthington 
Jacqueline & Frank Youngblood 
Gay & John Youngblood 
Barbara Zenner 

Catholic Daughters of St. Mary’s Catholic  
Church 

Christ Lutheran Church 
Faith Baptist Church  

First Baptist Church 
Fredericksburg United Methodist Church 
Happy Quilters of Trinity Lutheran Church 
Hill Country Church 

Holy Ghost Lutheran Church 
St. Vincent de Paul Society of St. Mary’s 

Church 

CHURCH DONATIONS  

HONORARIUMS 
Kelly Anspach 
 Chevron 
Jack Arnold 
 Crystal & Jim Fox 
Board of Directors, the Good 

Samaritan Center 
 Cynthia Scroggins 

David Field 
 Cynthia Scroggins 
Good Samaritan Center 

Volunteers 
 Jackie & Jim Heupel 
Cheryl & Dana Rowan 
 Chevron 

Joan Sears 
 Betty Sears 
Vernoica Strackbein 
 Julee White 
Sandra Striegler 
 Leslie Starr Hart 
 

Andrew Tatsch 
 Jenny Kercheval 
John Willome 
 Jaydean & Paul Urban 
Suzanne Wood 
 Ruth & Gary Mayer 
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Yes, I want to help! 
You are welcome to help us in any way that you feel led to be involved. 70% of our budget comes from private donations, so those are 
vitally important to us. But we need volunteers and “Wish List Items” too. We appreciate any way you want to be involved. 
 

Name:                                             

Address:                                                

City/ST/Zip:                                               

Phone:                                                          

Email:                                                 

□   Check Enclosed  □   Credit Card  

_______________________________ Exp Date____/____ 

CVV_____ 

Memorials/Honorariums (please circle one): 

Name of honoree:                                             

Person(s) to be notified:                            

Address:                                           

City/State/Zip:                                    

GSC is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization.  
Your donation is tax deductible within the limits of current  

IRS tax codes.  

 

The Good Samaritan Center 
140 Industrial Loop, Ste 100 
Fredericksburg, TX 78624 
Phone: 830.990.8651  
Fax: 830.990.0852 
www.goodsamfbg.org 

John Willome, Executive Director 
jwillome@goodsamfbg.org 

□ Monthly commitment (amount $                ) 

□ One-time donation (amount $              ) 

□ Memoriam/Honorarium (see below) 

□ Wish List (see cover for list) 

□ Volunteer (type of activity                                     ) 

□ Please make my gift anonymous 

Thank you! 

This  year ’s  Good Samar i tan  o f  the  Year  Award  rec ip ien ts ,  p i c tu red le f t - t o - r i gh t :   
Zachary  Hoerster ,  DDS ;  p resenter  John  Wi l lome,  GSC Execut i ve  D i rec tor ;   

Arnoldo  Cuel la r ,  DDS ;  hyg ien is ts  Sandra  St r ieg le r ;  Ken  Wiedenfe ld ,  DDS ;   
Michael  Brunsvold ,  DDS ;  GSC Sta f f  Dent is t  Tara  Cu l l y ,  DDS;  Jay  L indsay ,  DDS ;  and  

Dav id  Heinr ich ,  DDS .  Not  p i c tu red i s  hyg ien is t  Veronica St rackbein .  

It Was a Party: 2022 Spring Fundraising Dinner and Good Samaritan of the Year Awards  

On May 3, we gathered at St. 
Mary’s Catholic Church’s Holy 
Family Center to honor our 2022 
Good Samaritans of the Year. This 
year, we recognized the eight dental 
professionals (pictured right) who 
volunteer their time and skills for our 
patients each month. 

Dental care is often the first thing 
people neglect when they cannot 
afford it even though it can prove to 
be very important. In fact, Medicare 
does not cover dental care so we end 
up seeing a lot of seniors in our 
dental clinic who are living on very 
fixed incomes. 

The spring dinner reminds us what 
being a Good Samaritan means. 
Fortunately, each of these people 
know exactly who their neighbor is! 



 

The Good Samaritan Center 

140 Industrial Loop,  Ste 100 

Fredericksburg, TX 78624 

Voice: 830.990.8651     Fax: 

Executive Director: 
John Willome  

 
Medical Director: 

Rachel Myers, M.D. 
 
Board of Directors: 

Jill Carr, R.N. 
Rebecca Daley, D.O. 
David Field 
Laura Grant 
James Heupel 
Rev. Ann Hoch 
Ruthann Hoover, R.N. 
Sharon Joseph 
Philip Maple, M.D. 
Brenna Nance, M.D. 
Kendra Pesek 
Jack Pounds 
Cynthia Scroggins 
Marcus Vidrine 
Hilario Villa 
 

Nonprofit Organization 
U.S. Postage Paid 

Fredericksburg, Texas 
Permit No. 107 

Page 4 www.goodsamfbg.org Spring 2006 
Page 6 www.goodsamfbg.org Summer 2022 

Return Service Requested The Good Samaritan Center  
just celebrated 30 years! (see pg 2) 

Thank you for helping us  
be here for our patients! 

  

“Which of these three do you think was a neighbor to the man…?” Luke 10:36a 

She’s Been Making Our Dental Patients Smile Since 2004 

“I thoroughly enjoy being of service, 
and working at the Good Samaritan 
Center lets me be helpful and useful to 
others…. It’s a really good feeling.” 
 

Sandra Striegler 
Volunteer Dental Hygienist 


